
Term 2, Week 9,  June 24th 2022

IMPORTANT
DATES




Mr Dale Skinner

  Monday July 18-
Term 3 begins




Thursday June 23-
Vacation Care has

commenced



  Thursday July 14-
Early Learning

Centre (CLOSED)



Dear Carlisle Family,

This is just a short newsletter to keep
you all informed of what we've been
up to this last week of Term 2 and an
opportunity to acknowledge some
outgoing staff and new staff
appointments for Term 3.

  Friday July 15- Last
Day of Vacation

Care



I would like to thank Narelle Byrne our Art/Business teacher
who will be going on leave.

I would especially like to thank Mary Sammut who came out
of retirement this year to teach Year 3. Mary will be missed
by staff and students on a full-time basis, but we are
extremely glad that she will remain a part of our Carlisle
family as a relief teacher.

I would like to welcome Gary Kaddatz, Chey Thompson and
Zhanee Bobongie to the Carlisle family. You can learn a bit
more about them on the following page. Their experience
and expertise will be a welcome addition to our team.

It was great to see all the students smiling and dressed in
their pyjamas for the last day of term. It was a fitting end to
a successful and productive term. Once again, I thank you all
for being an amazing and integral part of our school
community. My prayer is that we all remain safe over the
holiday break, enjoy our time with loved ones and come
back refreshed for term 3.

Blessings,



FROM OUR PRINCIPAL
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My name is Chey Thompson and I love working in education. I will
be teaching Grade 3 at Carlisle. I have 3 children of my own, who
are now teenagers, but I have worked with children since 2005. 

I enjoy the independence of primary school and enjoy watching
the progression of the children in my class, and how much they
grow by the end of the year.

I am very excited to be starting at Carlisle Adventist College and
look forward to getting to know you all. I have an open door
policy, but also please don't hesitate to contact me via email, or a
quick chat. I look forward to working with you.






                                    

Hello, my name is Zhanee Bobongie  (Close). A lot of you may
already know me as a former teacher aide and Indigenous
Support Officer at Carlisle Adventist College a few years ago. I
have now returned to Carlisle as a new secondary teacher
commencing term 3. I will be teaching Secondary Art and 
 assuming the role of Sports Coordinator. I look forward to
embarking on this new journey with you all. 
    

A big ‘Hello’ to all staff and families at Carlisle Adventist
College! My name is Gary Kaddatz, and I’ve been granted the
great pleasure of teaching  Science, Careers, Math, Business,
and Aquatic Practices. I’m an exercise/sport-and-health-
science-minded individual, and a qualified high school and
TAFE teacher. For the past four years, I’ve worked as the sole
CQUniversity TAFE Teacher delivering the Diploma of
Remedial Massage at Mackay City and Rockhampton City
campuses. 

During this time, I also undertook relief teaching at local high schools. Prior to all of
this, I worked as a high school Agricultural Science and Junior Science Teacher.
I’ve also been self-employed for the past 16 years as a professional Remedial
Therapist specialising in injury prevention, rehabilitation and health. When time
permits, my family and I love caravanning, camping, boating and fishing. Christian
values are important to my family and I, and we are members of the Old Apostolic
Church of Queensland. Thank you in advance for having me on board. I look
forward to working with you all from next term onwards.         
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CANCELLED 

We apologise for any inconvenience caused but we have had to
cancel the screening of the ORIGIN GAME 2 that was advertised for
this Sunday 26th June, We look forward to communicating future
Year 12 fundraising events in due time. May you all have a safe and
enjoyable term break.                    
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On Tuesday 21st June, the Year 10 girls visited the Mackay Christian College Trade
Training Centre where they spent a fantastic day doing an initial safety induction,
then an introduction on how to MIG weld followed by the making of a jewellery tree 
 for the Women Who Weld (WWW). The program was delivered by the Gateway to
Industry Schools Program (GISP) which is proudly hosted by QMI, WWW and
sponsored by Cummings. 

The aim was to provide an opportunity and safe environment for young women to try
the practical skill of welding. This provided our students with an understanding of
welding and an idea of STEAM school subjects. It's also an opportunity for the girls to
decide whether a trade career pathway is something they wish to explore further.
Their fabrication craftsmanship was outstanding!

‘Women Who Weld’ aims to address our national trade skills shortage. The program
encourages young women to consider a trade pathway where 76% of jobs within
Queensland’s manufacturing sector are occupied by men.

                                    

YEAR 10 GIRLS GET A TASTE OF THE
TRADIE LIFE
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If there are any Year 11 or Year 12 students seeking a Full Time Traineeship/Apprenticeship,
the team at MRAEL have the following positions available in our area! 
 
To apply for a current vacancy or to register your interest in future vacancies, please
create a profile with this link provided or scan the QR code on the Vacancy Flyer. 
 
 
Once you have completed this, you can view the Job Board and Apply for any position of
interest. 
                      

LOCAL TRAINEESHIPS/APPRENTICESHIPS
OPPORTUNITIES

https://www.mrael.com.au/your-career/apprentice-trainee-vacancies/

BHP Queensland will be opening  2023 Apprenticeships

next week. If anyone is interested and would like to get

their application ready please click the link below.

Recruitment process | BHP

https://www.mrael.com.au/your-career/apprentice-trainee-vacancies/
https://www.bhp.com/careers/recruitment-process?fbclid=IwAR1mZWTkdJU6XgoGzSfFmHo1gPWOJreS8fr6uZ4YTK6BZD4AgEWX5lKuvks
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CARLISLE

From Tuesday 26th July, AusKick AFL sessions will be running on the sports oval after
school. This is a skills clinic focused on children between 5-13 years old. The first session
is free. To learn more about the program and register you can click on this link

 https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/60fb73

CARLISLE SET TO RESUME
STRiNG ENSEMBLE

We are on the quest to resume our String ensemble and have found a teacher, Rosemary
Shepherd, who is willing to run an ensemble. The ensemble will be run between 12:30-
1:10pm, day to be confirmed. If your child/ren already attends violin lessons the cost will
be $5 a session, if they don't attend lessons then the cost will be $10 a session. If your
child/ren plays a string instrument and would like to be part of the ensemble please
email our Deputy Principal, Isabelle Millien and notify her what instrument your child
plays and their level (ie, Beginning, Intermediate, Accomplished) at
imillien@carlisle.qld.edu.au  

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/60fb73
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The Year 9 class have taken their Japanese skills into the kitchen. As part of their end
of term celebration the students carved up and prepared their own sushi rolls. By the
look of these pictures some of the food was restaurant worthy and we may have some
handy chefs among us.

                                    

YEAR 9 make sushi 

Kathryn Curtin/ Japanese Teacher

Feeling cold this winter? The
Mackay Central Pathfinder
Club are selling 20kg bags of
Firewood for just $10 to
fundraise for Camporee. If you
would like to get in on this
great deal please contact
Karen on 0428 106 155 to
arrange a pick-up time and
location.
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Carlisle's Way Awards

Logan Ackley: For always sitting quietly on the carpet and trying
his best with his work.

Dana Tapp: Striving to do her best. Respectful towards others.
Respect for God.
.

Harry Munt: Always kind, helpful and respectful of classmates
and adults. Puts in an amazing effort in all aspects of learning.

Isabelle Tilbrook: A quiet achiever who produces quality work.
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OSHC VACATION CARE

Vacation care commenced on Thursday 23rd June. We have
extended the hours so Vacation Care now operates from
6.30am – 6.00pm. Below is a copy of the Program/Activities,
please click on the enrolment form for any parents wishing
to access this service. Once you have filled in the form you
can electronically save it and email it to
fgibbs@carlisle.qld.edu.au or print it out and return to
reception. An email was also sent out on Friday 17th June to
parents.




Fiona Gibbs/ OSHC Coordinator &

Vacation Care Supervisor

https://carlisleadventisteduau.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/Office/EXcJ0WTvLP9IjA5gaJlHfnsBfvlJrtIrtEBE1pEvLij15g?e=esIxz3

